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                 2 February, 2018 
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

School Attendance 

 

Regular school attendance is essential if children are to achieve their full potential. 
 
At Dropmore Infant School we believe that regular school attendance is the key to enabling children to 
maximise the educational opportunities available to them and become emotionally resilient, confident and 
competent adults who are able to realise their full potential and make a positive contribution to their community. 
We encourage parents to do all they can to ensure that their child attends school promptly and regularly.  Good 
habits formed early will benefit a child’s education and are a good preparation for life. 

Dropmore Infant School - Attendance Policy - January 2018 

 

Due to the high percentage of Persistent Absences this Autumn Term (30% of our children), we have reviewed 

our Attendance Policy and procedures.  We would like to take this opportunity to inform you of our updated 

School Attendance Policy and to provide you with a clear outline about absence procedures at school and the 

Local Authority.  

 

The threshold for Persistent Absence in primary schools is defined by the Department for Education as 95%. At 

Dropmore Infant School the threshold for good attendance is 96%. Any attendances falling below 96% will be 

closely monitored and parents will be asked to provide evidence to support any absence in order for it to be 

classified as authorised absence.  

 

Sickness Absence 

If your child is ill, the school should be informed by telephone, email or in person on a daily basis. In addition to 

the daily notification, a letter is required on your child’s return to school, clearly stating why he/she has been 

absent. Where a child is absent through illness or medical appointments, this will normally be counted as 

authorised. If a letter is not received, then the absence will be treated as unauthorised. Where we have 

concerns over patterns or timings of absence, the Headteacher will discuss this with you in order to gain a 

better understanding and to offer support.  

 

We understand that there have been bouts of illness in school during the autumn term, which undoubtedly will 

have affected the attendance figures. However, we ask you to consider sending your child back to school as 

soon as possible after illness. The policy states: “If parents are unsure as to whether or not to keep a child 

home or send them to school, we generally prefer them to come to school if they are well enough (except in 

case of diarrhoea and/or vomiting, when we apply the ‘48 Hour Rule’). If the child deteriorates, then we will 

always contact the parent.  Children frequently ‘perk up’ when they are at school, and this procedure saves 

children missing time from school unnecessarily. Children should not stay at home simply to finish a course of 

antibiotics if otherwise well.  
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The 48 Hour Rule 

Diarrhoea and/or vomiting commonly affect children and staff. Unfortunately it is not possible to distinguish 

between the causes, and infections can be easily spread, especially in children. It is essential that the same 

rule of exclusion applies in all cases: any child or staff member with diarrhoea and/or vomiting symptoms must 

not return to school until they have been free of symptoms for 48 hours (the ‘48 Hour Rule’).  

 

Leave of Absence 

Applications for leave of absence should be made in advance to the Headteacher using the appropriate form 

(which may be obtained from the office) before any commitment is made. The Headteacher may in exceptional 

circumstances, authorise absence. Documentary evidence of leave and return dates may be required in order 

to process the request. It is particularly important that exceptional leave applications are not applied for (or 

granted) where children already have a poor record of attendance.  If a child has already missed a significant 

amount of curriculum time, it is unlikely that an application for leave would be approved.  Parents should never 

anticipate approval for leave of absence. Work will not be set or sent home by teachers for pupils to complete 

during absence for holidays during term time.  Leave of absence will not be granted for any child during 

Assessment weeks or for Year 2 pupils during National SATS Test weeks, which always fall during May. If the 

permission to take leave is not granted and the pupil is absent, the absence will be unauthorised.   

 

Where there are serious concerns about your child’s attendance or more than 5% of the absences are 

unauthorised, the school will refer the matter to the County Attendance Team (formerly the Education Welfare 

Service), who may issue a Fixed Penalty Notice or, in worst case, begin legal proceedings. 

 

Lateness 

Finally, we would like to bring to your attention, that lateness has also become an increasing problem in school. 

Please ensure your child arrives at school so they are present for registration. Meeting and playing with friends 

before school is important for children’s social development. The school bell rings at 8:50am and lessons start 

at 9:00am promptly, which is when registration closes. ‘Late’ children miss out on vital learning opportunities 

such as phonics and early number work.  

 

Arrival after 9:00am will be marked as late, but if your child arrives after 9:30am then this will be treated as an 

unauthorised absence. Only where a genuine reason for lateness exists will this become an authorised 

absence. 

 

If you arrive at school after 9:00am, please enter the school through the main door. We will lock the gate at 

9:00am to ensure this procedure is followed. You will be required to fill in the late book, while your child makes 

their way directly to their classroom (not cloakroom), to ensure minimum amount of time is lost.  

 

We hope this letter has explained the policy and procedures. A copy of the new Attendance Policy and this 

letter, as well as an Attendance Information leaflet will be available on our website after half term at: 

http://dropmoreinfant.eschools.co.uk/website/attendance/40202 

 

Please would you sign and return the attached slip to acknowledge receiving this letter, by Friday 9
th
 February. 

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Streete, who will be very happy to help you. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Alastair Hill 
Chair of Governors 
on behalf of the Governing Body of Dropmore Infant School 
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SCHOOL ATTENDANCE LETTER – 2 FEBRUARY 2018 

 

I have read and understood the terms of applying for Leave of Absence and the procedures to follow for 

sickness and lateness.  

 

I understand that the school will monitor the attendance of my child/children if it drops below 96% and that I 

may be asked to provide evidence for absences to be marked as authorised. 

 

 

Name of child / children: ……………………………………………………………………………… Year:………. 

 

   ……………………………………………………………………………… Year: ……… 

 

 

Print name:      …………………………………………………………………………………………………………..… 

(Parent/Carer) 

 

 

Signature:    ………………………………………………………………………………….…………………………...… 

 

 

mailto:officedropmorefirst@easymail.rmplc.co.uk
http://www.dropmoreinfant.eschools.co.uk/

